
Del Ciampo, Joseph    

From: 	 Bowler, Michael 

Sent: 	 Monday, November 19, 2018 10:47 AM 

To: 	 Del Ciampo, Joseph 

Subject: 	 RE: Referral from the Rules Committee 

Attorney Del Ciampo, 

At its November 15, 2018 monthly meeting, the Statewide Grievance Committee considered the proposal by the ACLU 

as described in your October 31, 2018 email. The Committee also reviewed comments about the proposal submitted by 

Connecticut Legal Services on November 7, 2018. The Committee unanimously agreed to a hybrid proposal from both 

ACLU and CLS submissions. The Committee does not believe that Rule 1.0 needs to be amended. The Committee 

agreed with the suggestion of CLS that Massachusetts version of Model Rule 5.4(a)(4) of the Rules of Professional 

Conduct be adopted, with consent language as suggested by the ACLU. The Committee suggests that Connecticut adopt 

a new Rule 5.4(a)(4) of the Rules of Professional Conduct that reads: 

A lawyer may share legal fees from a court award or settlement with a nonprofit organization that employed, 

retained, or recommended employment of the lawyer in the matter, if the client consents after being informed 

that a division of fees will be made, to the sharing of the fees, and the total fee is reasonable. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Michael P. Bowler 

Statewide Bar Counsel 

Statewide Grievance Committee 

287 Main Street, Second Floor, Suite Two 

East Hartford, CT 06118-1885 

Tel: (860) 568-5157 (X. 3362) 

Direct Dial: (860) 290-3362 

Fax: (860) 568-4953 

Michael.Bowler@jud.ct.gov  

From: Del Ciampo, Joseph 

Sent: Wednesday, October 31, 2018 5:49 PM 
To: Jonathan M. Shapiro <jshapiro@shapirolawofficesct.com >; 'Bill Chapman (bchapman@ctbar.org )' 

<bchapman@ctbar.org >; Staines, Brian <Brian.Staines@jud.ct.gov >; Bowler, Michael <Michael.Bowler@jud.ct.gov>; 

Deborah Witkin (DWitkin@connlegalservices.org ) <DWitkin@connlegalservices.org > 

Subject: Referral from the Rules Committee 

Good Evening, 

At its meeting on October 15, 2018, the Rules Committee of the Superior Court considered the attached 

proposal from the ACLU of Connecticut to amend Rules 1.0 and 5.4 of the Rules of Professional Conduct, regarding the 

sharing of fees in connection with a referral by a qualified legal assistance organization. After discussion, the Committee 

tabled the matter to obtain comments from the Connecticut Bar Association, Office of the Chief Disciplinary Counsel, the 
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Statewide Grievance Committee, and Connecticut Legal Services. Please forward your comments to me on behalf of the 

Rules Committee. Thank you. 

Joseph J. Del Ciampo 

Director of Legal Services 

Connecticut Judicial Branch 

100 Washington Street, 3rd Floor 

Hartford, CT 06106 

e-mail: Joseph.DelCiampo@jud.ct.gov  

Tel: (860) 706-5120 
Fax: (860) 566-3449 

This e-mail and any attachments/links transmitted with it are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and may be protected by the attorney/client privilege, work 

product doctrine, or other confidentiality provision. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, disclosure, copying, dissemination, 

distribution, use or action taken in reliance on the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. Please notify the sender immediately by e-mail if you 

have received this in error and delete this e-mail and any attachments/links from your system. Any inadvertent receipt or transmission shall not be a waiver of any 

privilege or work product protection. The Connecticut Judicial Branch does not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents of this communication which 

arise as a result of e-mail transmission, or for any viruses that may be contained therein. If verification of the contents of this e-mail is required, please request a 

hard-copy version. 
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